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Annual General Meeting 2019
8.45pm, Wednesday 13 November 2019, St Peter’s Church, Wickham Road
Meeting was preceded by speaker S. I. Martin on
Black Historical Presence in Lewisham from 1593 onwards

M I N U T E S
1) Attendance – 37 as listed in attendance book

2) Apologies – none

3) Minutes of the AGM, 14 November 2018 – acknowledged as correct and no matters arising 
4) Chair’s Annual Review – Clare Cowen read the report. It included two main issues:
a) Constitution Model changes , CC explained voting membership model that we will adopt. Will also include non-voting membership. 
b) Street Trees for Living - CC gave report on STfL’s achievements to date. Excellent and impressive work had been done. CC commended Xanthe Mosley and Dom Elliot, explained the demerger process and situation to date. Chair’s full report attached. 
Volunteers for BrocSoc this year: 130 had been counted. CC thanked all who have helped. Chair’s review was accepted
5) Treasurer’s Report presented by Els van Leeuwen to 30 September 2018. This year’s accounts are with the Independent Examiner. There are Restricted and Unrestricted funds. Most finance is raised by the Fayre. 
Accounts were accepted. 
6) Planning Group Report  Chris Johnson said concerns had been widened;  283 applications had been dealt with this year. 
-- CJ spoke about proposed boundary changes with Ladywell ward.  
-- Brief report of the Ashby Mews issues, including a gate erected without planning permission. 
-- The borough now has a lead conservation officer and a heritage group has been established. The contacts made with these new officers will help us to work closely with them, although their time is minimised due to requirements such as an eight week consultancy period. 
-- The planning group is strong, and varied in skills and experience. Government legislation has changed dramatically, and it is Important to stay on top of this as certain things are now permitted that had not been before. 
-- The proposed Bakerloo extension goes right under Brookmill Road and an air shaft will mean the destruction of the Big Yellow on Lewisham way. 

Concern raised by meeting attendee about impact on the environment due to the Bakerloo Line tunnelling. The drills are likely to be very polluting, especially with regards to noise. 
Planning group report was accepted
7) Breakspears Mews Community Garden – verbal report was accepted

8) Election of Officers and Management Committee members
All current committee members must stand down and stand again if they wish. CC stood down while Tamsin from Telegraph Hill Society took this part of the meeting. Officers re-elected. All subcommittee members elected. Full list attached. 
Question raised about co-opting committee members during the year should this occur. CC conformed that under the constitution this was possible if agreed by the committee members. 

9) A.O.B.  
Juliet Johnson reminded us about Brockley Open Studios at St Peters Saturday 24 November , 

Moira spoke about Brockley Max and continued need for volunteers. Their next meeting was 2 December. 
Meeting ended at 9.45pm.

Attachments:  Chair’s Annual Review, Treasurer’s Report, Planning Group Report, Committee elections, Planning group elections

